THE WHITE HOUSE

Santa Barbara

August 28, 1981

Dear Craig:

These first months in office have been an exhilarating experience, and your work in the adoption of major portions of our Program for Economic Recovery has been one of the high points. With Secretary Regan, you have helped immeasurably in providing the economic analyses to support this program and to generate and sustain the public confidence that has been so vital to our success.

As I signed the tax legislation, I could not help but think of the great role that you played in achieving this victory for the American people. I am grateful that I have your assistance as we continue our efforts at national renewal.

Sincerely,

Romand Reagon

The Honorable Paul Craig Roberts Assistant Secretary of the Treasury Washington, D.C. 20220